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Agape Harvest 
    

 

First United 

Presbyterian Church 

of Pine Plains  
3039 Church Street,  

P. O. Box 313,  

Pine Plains, NY 12567 
Tel: (518) 398-7117 

  
To know the love of 
Christ; to show the 

love of Christ; and to 
grow in the love of 

Christ. 
  
• All are welcome to 

join us at our weekly 
Sunday worship 

service at 11:00 

a.m.  

 

• Church School and 
childcare are 

available during the 

worship service. 
 

• Join us for the 

warmth of coffee 
hours and fellowship 

following most 

weekly worship 

services. 
 

• Pastor Carol’s office 

hours are by 
appointment.  

Please call her at 

(518) 697-0025 
(home), (845) 235-

3569 (cell) or (518) 

398-7117 (church 

office). 

 From Your Pastor:  
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Dear Friends, 

 

Jerry Fuller once told the true story of a 

woman who lived in a small village in 

France and I'd like to share it. Trained as a 

nurse, this woman devoted her life to caring 

for the sick and needy. After many years of 

kind and selfless service to the village’s 

families, she died. She had no family of her 

own, so the townsfolk planned a beautiful 

funeral for her, a fitting tribute to the 

woman to whom so many owed their lives. 

The parish priest, however, pointed out that, 

because she was a Protestant, she could not 

be buried in the town’s Catholic cemetery. 

The villagers protested, but the priest held 

firm. It was not easy for the priest either, 

because he too had been cared for by the 

woman during a serious illness. But the 

canons of the Church were very clear, she 

would have to buried outside the fence of 

the cemetery. The day of the funeral arrived, 

and the whole village accompanied the 

woman’s casket to the cemetery, where she 

was buried--outside the fence. But that 

night, a group of villagers, armed with 

shovels, sneaked into the cemetery. They 

then quietly set to work--moving the fence. 
 
 

Christ empowers each one of us to 

perform our own miracles of creating 

community when we “move the 

fences” to include others, when we 

welcome the rejected and forgotten 

to our tables, when we give of what 

little we have, joyfully and 

gratefully, for the sake of others, 

when we welcome one another as we 

would welcome Jesus. 

 

The other night I was sitting by 

myself at the Garden and a couple 

sitting next to me invited me over. 

Loneliness turned into joy. Jesus, of 

course, is the Ultimate Friend, who 

always invites us to come unto 

Him and find rest and the peace that 

passes all understanding. As he has 

invited us so we can invite others. 

 

With love, 

Carol 
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Upcoming Events, Notices 
* Events dates & times subject to change 

 
All meetings /events  in the Fellowship Hall unless stated otherwise . 
 

Note: The Choir will resume on Sept. 10.  
 
 

Bible Study: Thursdays at 7 pm.  
 
Womenôs Assoc.: After having enjoyed our summer vacations the Women’s Association 
will be meeting on September 14th.  We will begin preparing for the annual Christmas 
bazaar which will be held on October 13th & 14th.  This year the sale times will be from 
10:00 a.m. until 2:00 p.m. on both days.  We will also be preparing for the second annual 
Penny Social which will be held on December 2nd.  

Any donations for the bazaar and/or penny social will be accepted and can be left in the 
kitchen after the Roast Beef take out dinner that is scheduled for September 24 th.   

If you need assistance bringing items to the church or if you have any questions please 
contact Carol Hart or any of the other members of the Association.  

Thank you! 

Council of Churches: Father Wilson of Immaculate Conception / St Anthony’s Church 
will chair the Council for 2017 -2018.  The meetings will be held on the third Friday of each 
month (beginning in September) at 10:30 a.m. at St Anthony’s Church Hall. The next mtg. 
will be Sept. 15.  
 

 

 

A big thank you to Ken Blackmar and Bob Clinch for scraping and painting 
the church garage!! 
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Servants’ Calendar 
 
 

 
 

 

Liturgist September - October 2017 

 
September 3  September 10  September 17  September 24   

Lynne Clinch Jim Petrie  Margo Jackson Dyan Wapnick  

October 1 October 8  October 1 5 October 2 2 October 29  

Carol Hart  John Hart  Scott Chase Doug Hart  Dyan Wapnick 

 

Communion:   September – Jim Jackson  
                               
Session Meeting s: 1st Tuesday of the month                                                                                                    

Next Session Meeting: Tuesday 9/ 5/17 @ 7 pm                                                       
 

SESSION : Kathy Bartles, Bob Clinch, Jeanne Valentine-Chase, Scott Chase, Doug Hart, Jim Jackson,  
and Linda Wendover.  

Treasurer:  Scott Chase 

Clerk of Session:  Kathy Bartles 

Moderator: Pastor Carol Miller  

DEACONS:  Ronnie Brenner-Walsh, Lynne Clinch, Dora Hage, Carol Hart, and John Hart.  

Deacon Schedule:   
1st Sunday: John Hart  
2nd Sunday: Carol Hart 
3rd Sunday: Lynne Clinch 
4th Sunday: Dora Hage 
5th Sunday as needed: Ronnie Brenner-Walsh 
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Presbyterian Mission 

Presbyterians mobilize  to help the people of Texas recover after Hurricane Harvey   

Disaster Response August 27, 2017  

As news comes in on the devastating effects of Hurricane Harvey in Texas, Presbyterian Disaster Assistance is 

organizing a response that will help sustain life and restore hope in the coming days. 

“Our hearts break and rise up in prayer for the people of Texas,” said the Rev. Dr. Laurie Kraus, PDA director. 

“Right now, we need the church’s prayers and financial assistance.” 

The Category Four hurricane struck Texas on Friday night packing winds at 134 mph and had gradually downgraded 

to a tropical storm by Saturday afternoon with winds at 60 mph. Authorities say the storm could drop 20 to 30 inches 

of rain between Corpus Christi and Houston. 

As of midday Sunday, the death toll from Harvey stood at two with numerous injuries and catastrophic devastation 

to homes and businesses along its path. The search for survivors continues. Forecasters say the storm has practically 

stalled and isn’t expected to start moving off to the northeast until Wednesday, further complicating rescue efforts. 

Kraus and her colleagues in the Presbyterian Mission Agency and throughout the Presbyterian Church (U.S.A.) are 

working with partners to meet immediate needs and support long-term recovery. PDA remains in constant contact 

with leadership in New Covenant, Mission and South Louisiana Presbyteries. 

Presbyterian Disaster Assistance is the emergency response and refugee program of the denomination, committed to 

the long-term journey of recovery of communities adversely affected by a crisis or catastrophic event. It is funded by 

the One Great Hour of Sharing and has designated funds for responding to specific disasters. 

To support recovery efforts in the wake of Hurricane Harvey, click here. You’ll be taken to the PC(USA) website to 

donate securely and quickly. 

If you prefer to mail a check (please designate Disaster Relief–U.S. Hurricane Response, DR000169), you may send 

it to: 

Presbyterian Church (U.S.A.) 

P.O. Box 643700 

Pittsburgh, PA 15264-3700 

You may also call 800-872-3283 Monday through Friday, 8 a.m. to 5 p.m. (EDT), and donate by phone. 

Visit pda.pcusa.org for continuing updates. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.presbyterianmission.org/story/category/disaster-assistance/
http://specialofferings.pcusa.org/oghs.html
https://pma.pcusa.org/donate/make-a-gift/gift-info/DR000169/
http://pda.pcusa.org/
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    By Lynne Clinch 

 
  

 

                               Lunchbox Ideas Plus  

I’ve been writing the nutrition corner segment for a long time.  Quite 

frankly, I’m running out of ideas!  Maybe it’s the heat and humidity or 

I’m not sure what would be interesting to the reader.  In any case I’m 

appealing to you the reader for ideas….HELP….send them along.  

Kitchen tips, recipes and ideas all contribute to the articles.  Soooooo, as 

I reviewed past articles I decided to reprint the one from last year.  It is 

appropriate and very timely.  Hope you can use the ideas. 

 

 

 

The fair always signifies the end of summer and the beginning of the school year.  Always a challenge is the 

bag lunch our children take to eat during the day.  Leftovers from the night before are a great choice but 

there is no microwave available to the child to reheat even if they are old enough and capable of doing so.  

Therefore, here comes the basic sandwich which becomes “boring” after a month.    As I write this I realize 

the same concept holds for those of us who do take lunch daily. 

If you plan meals to have leftovers as I do, then you already know that chicken is a perfect choice.  Whether 

it be a roasted chicken, baked or rotisserie after your meal is done pull the meat off the bones.  *When I roast 

a chicken I always brine it first.  It is much moister and has better flavor.  Recipes can be found online.  

Everyone has their basic chicken salad recipe but let me give you some ideas on how to enhance the mayo 

portion.   This can be done by adding mustard, honey, balsamic vinegar, chili powder or salsa, curry, lemon 

or lime juice, onion or garlic or any combo of above.  Of course, adding grapes or raisins along with celery, 

peppers (any color) or onions can change the flavor too.  Another option is using plain yogurt or sour cream 

alone or with mayo.  So once the decision is made go to the next step. 

Consider taking that chicken salad on lettuce leaves with sliced tomato, sliced hard cooked egg and 

cucumbers in a plastic container with additional dressing in a smaller container…  OR keep the veggies in 

separate container….Or make a wrap out of the chicken salad and lettuce….Or add the veggies to the 

wrap….Or use a pita pocket vs wrap….Or make a roll up….Or use just plain crackers.  Or make egg salad 

and add to make a cold plate.  Include cottage cheese as my husband does and he’s a happy camper. 

Now you need a ‘sweet’ treat to complete your cold lunch.  An apple, peach or other piece of fruit is great.  

Making fresh fruit salad is good too and always refreshing.  Making kebobs is special and will have your 

lunch mates requesting some.  Very easy to do using toothpicks with several chunks of fruit strung on them.  

Can have dip too or not.  Obviously, same can be done with veggies.  When it comes to our children we must 

make sure they eat properly.  Stuffed celery with peanut butter or cream cheese is an old standby.  According 

to the USDA you can use banana or zucchini bread or plain unfrosted carrot cake.  Nuts are good option but 

beware of allergies.  Chex party mix is great too.  (Recipes are all over). 

Keeping the meal cool can sometimes be a challenge.  There are store bought ice packs but one has to worry 

about leakage and if that happens….well you know the results.  It is not pleasant and can be unsafe.  Simple 

solution:  take new sponge and wet it thoroughly then place in plastic zip lock bag in the freezer overnight.  

Take out and put in lunchbox.  Safe and very reusable. 
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I don’t know a child who didn’t come home from school hungry!  As a matter of fact, the same is true for anyone in 

the work force.  Depending on the hour of day snacks are in order.  These can range anywhere from tuna or egg 

salad with crackers, cheese and crackers, grams and cream cheese to a piece of fruit and anywhere in between.  For 

instance, take a banana and cut in half.  Put wooden stick in end and dip in melted dark chocolate, put in freezer.  

Make ice pops using fruit juices.  I saw some interesting snack ideas made with bread rolled out like a wonton 

wrapper.  Moisten edges with water and stuffed with various fillings, fold over in half, seal then fried in oil until 

browned.  Goes fast so keep an eye on it.   After thinking about this a toaster oven would work too.  Fillings used 

were pizza sauce with cheese and pepperoni, chopped ham and cheese, pulled pork with enough sauce to moisten.  

They looked good. 

There are so many ideas out there it just takes your imagination.  With children’s obesity a major concern you 

MUST take some control over the things you can control.  This goes for grandparents too as many of you babysit 

after school.  I don’t know a child who does not love going to grandma’s house.  There is always room for sweets 

and they do have a place.  Just use moderation….  

I’m adding a family recipe to help with use of zucchini that many of you have in the garden.  A great snack item.  

Nuts and raisins are optional but I always use them. 

Zucchini Bread ï makes 2 loaves 

Beat together:   3 eggs, 1 cup vegetable oil and 1 ¾ cup sugar with mixer. 

Add a good 2 cups grated zucchini and 2 tsp. vanilla by hand. 

Sift together:  2 cups flour, 2 tsp. baking soda, 1 tsp. salt, 3 tsp. cinnamon, ¼ tsp. baking powder.  Add to wet 

ingredients stirring until blended.  Add 1 cup each raisin and chopped nuts.  Stir until combined.  Pour into greased 

loaf pans.  Bake in 350 degree oven for 50 – 60 minutes.  Check at 45 min. if using metal pans. 

 

 

Per capita Apportionment. The per capita apportionment covers the 
ecclesiastical expenses of the denomination—the judicial, legislative, and related 
functions of the Church, in other words, the organizational costs of administering 
the church’s government as opposed to “mission” expenditures. In the 
Presbyterian Church (USA), per capita is a religious and moral commitment 
made by individuals and particular churches. It establishes a minimum level of 
financial participation in the vital work of our connectional church as the Body 
of Christ. The per capita apportionment is based on the membership number 
reported by each church in their prior year’s annual report to the General 
Assembly. Our church has to pay this regardless of whether our individual 
members contribute by paying their portion.  
 

Friends, our per capita giving is very low. The amount for each 

member in 2017 is $31.50. Please use the blue envelope which is 

available at the end of each pew, and place it in the offering plate. 

Thank you! 
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During the coming month, please remember the following people in your daily prayers: the family of Marianne 

Groeling, our pastor, our congregation, all our children, our loved ones, and all of those who have lost loved ones in 

the past year. 

At home: Betty Chestney, Millie (Dora’s mother), Ray and Kathy Enright, Chrissy and Wayne McBeth, Ben Curtis 

(Linda Wendover), The Thomas family of Albany (fire), Bill Hendrickson (Lynne Clinch’s brother), Mark (Laura 

Clark), Bridget and Aylee, Tina Brunow (Cindy and Roberta), Dave Groom and family, Dave Filipe, Bev 

VanVoorhis, Joe Imperato, Steve Bracey, Bob Cookingham Sr, Bill Kraus and family, Lauranne Oliver, Pam 

Meccariello,  Melissa Kay McKinney (Cindy and Roberta), Marge and Bill Palmer, Jeanette Finkle, Harriet A’Brial, 

Betty Clinch, Marietta (Linda Rosado's daughter), Arlene Brower, Whitney and family (Susan), Chun Ok Blackie 

(Jim and Margo Jackson’s sister-in-law), Helen Deane (Pastor Carol’s cousin), Kim (Deb Pomeroy’s sister), Caitlin 

Edge (Deb), Daniel Hegarty III, Elaine Hage, Joann Amelio, Jen (Linda Wendover), Kim Bloodgood, Virginia 

Kemp, Mort Jackson, Luane Ballantine, Chris Eastwood, Ruth Hart, Mary Douglass, Marge Chase, Debra Rose, the 

family of Georges St. Laurent, Laura and George Dennis, Trudie Wilson, Marge (Laurie), the family of Lizzie 

Burger, Marjorie Bright, Lisa Spear, Karen Lane (Marva), Judy MacMorran (Barbara Gurbel’s daughter), Debbie 

(Laurie), Helen Robinson, Shirley and Waldy MacPherson, Mary Lou Jenson, Dave Dennis (Laura Clark), Brittany, 

Debbie Kinney, Mary and Tom Briggs, Lottye Kate (Barbara Gurbel's great-granddaughter), Jennie Clark, Mikayla 

Clark. 

At The Wesley Community (in Saratoga): Pete Robinson 

At The Manor at Woodside:  Helen Travis and Rod Davis  

At Noble Horizons: Rev. Herb Day                                                                                                                                                        

At Geer Village: Dorothy Miller and Phyllis Ronner. (77 South Canaan Rd., Canaan, Ct. 06018) 

At Sharon Health Care Center: Marion Doyle, Vinny Masarelli 

At The Pines: Muriel Swart (2405 15th Street, Troy, NY 12180) 

At the Baptist Home: Mary Jo Glozier 

 

In the military or Reserves: Lewis and Denzel Jackson (Keith Jackson’s sons), Brandon Gray (serving in Korea), 

Garrett Cummings, Daniele Casazza, Kyle Moskowitz, Matt Cade, Zach McDonnell - Reserves, John Cort, Mark 

Hall (serving in Afghanistan), Jacob Coons, Danny Hoysradt, Brian Montross, Nathaniel Chase - Reserves (Marge's 

grandson), Dylan Humbert (Troi and Cole’s brother), Eric Wiltsie (Tom and Renee Strudwick’s nephew). 

 

And all those who have served in our military. 

 
 

 

Share a Blessing! 

 
Next issue:   Submission deadline:    Send submissions to:   
October 2017            September 25, 2017                       dyanwapnick@optimum.net 

 

Pine Plains Food Locker :   
The monthly drive items for September are shampoo and conditioner.  
Toiletries are always welcomed.   
Please send $ donations to the Pine Plains Food  Locker   
2852 Church Street  Pine Plains, NY 12567  

mailto:dyanwapnick@optimum.net
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